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Friday 20th October 2023 

Dear Parents, 

 

Euxton Superstars! 

Congratulations to this week’s class Superstars: 

Reception: Arlo 

Year 1: Elliott  

Year 2: Levi 

Year 3: Lucy 

Year 4: Neva 

Year 5: Sophie 

Year 6: Skye 

Well done to you all! 

 

Ofsted 

As you are aware, after a very long wait, we had our Ofsted inspection this week. We await the final 

report over the coming weeks. I will of course say much more about our visit by Ofsted as soon as I 

can. I would though like to say a big thank you to all our school family for their great support and 

encouragement this week. It has meant so much to us all. We are so proud of the children – they were 

amazing! 😊 

 

Parent Questionnaires 

Thank you for sharing your much-valued parent voice. We received 68 questionnaires which is a brilliant 

number of responses. We will collate all your thoughts and respond with some feedback after half term.  

 

Y5 Olympics Day  

On Monday, year 5 celebrated their Olympics day with a mini marathon, gymnastics routine and range 

of athletics events. The day concluded with an awards ceremony. Huge congratulations to all the 

children. Their t-shirt designs for their selected countries were amazing. We would like to thank all 

families involved for supporting this event.  

 

PTFA Autumn Disco  

The children had a great time at the disco this week and in the process £435 was raised for our 

PTFA. Fabulous. Many thanks, as always, to our PTFA for arranging these fun events for our children. 

 

PTFA Christmas Card Orders 

We hope you have enjoyed looking at the template of your child’s Christmas card design. Orders to 

be completed online by Monday 23rd October to entitle you to free delivery of your order to school. 

Thank you, as always, for supporting our PTFA! 
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PTFA Lucky Numbers 

Congratulations to Mrs Linda Mallanaphy (Hannah’s grandma in Y6) who has won this month’s lucky 

number draw! A cheque for £20 is on it’s way home. 

 

School Clubs After Half Term 

Here is the list of clubs for after half term.  If your child is already on the register for school ran 

clubs there is no need to re-apply, the register will stay the same. If your child would like to join in 

and hasn’t done previously, please email Mrs Hodges.  Athletics is now Y5 and Y6 so email Mrs Hodges 

if your child would like to join in.  

 Lunchtime After School 

Monday  Athletics with Mrs Obertelli until 4:30pm – 

Y5 & Y6 starts 6th November (2nd week) 

Please email bursar@euxton.lancs.sch.uk if 

your child would like to join this club. 

 

Running Club with Mrs Ash for all year groups 

until 4.15pm (whilst daylight allows us to be 

outside). Starts 6th November (2nd week). 

 

Little Learners Y1 & Y2 with Mrs Delves 

(link sent out to parents) 3.30pm-4.30pm 

(starts 6th November for 5 weeks). 

Tuesday Ethos (Worship) Group at 1pm with 

Miss Lewis – Y5 and Y6 

 

KS1 Lego Club with Mrs Cheetham 

From 12.30 in Y1 classroom 

 

 

Wednesday KS2 Mixed Football Club with Mrs 

MacDonald and Mr Westwell 

12.45-1.25 

 

 

Thursday KS2 Mindfulness Club with Mrs Smith 

in Y3 classroom 

 

Tennis  

8am or 3.30pm with Mr Chatterley – 

letter emailed to parents (starts 2nd 

November). 

KS2 Art Club with Ms Lucas until 4.30pm 

(max 10 children – email Mrs Hodges). 

 

Players Drama School YR-Y6 

(link and leaflet sent out to parents) Starts 

2nd November 3.30pm-4.30pm. 

 

Friday KS2 Homework Club – with Mrs Rowan 

in Y5 classroom. Drop in between 12.30 

-1.30pm (Starts 3rd November). 

 

 

Multi Faith Week 

When we return after half term, all classes will be learning about different world faiths and sharing 

their learning with the rest of the school and parents. Each class will set up a display table of 

information in the school hall, which will be available for parents to come into school and view on Friday 

3rd November from 3pm– everyone welcome! 
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Nasal Flu Sprays 

The school health team are back in school administering the flu nasal spray on Tuesday 28th November. 

The e-link was sent home to parents yesterday so that you can give permission (or not) for this to be 

administered in school. Please respond to this as soon as you possibly can and by Thursday 16th 

November as the link closes on this day.  Thank you. 

 

ParentPay 

Please check your accounts over the half term and ensure your balances are up to date. Thank you. 

 

Chicken Pox 

We have had a couple of cases of chicken pox reported in school – please watch out for spots appearing 

if your child has never had it before or has only had a mild case.  If they do catch it, please keep them 

away from school until all the spots have dried up.  Piriton does help to ease the itching. 

 

Sponsored Head Shave  

Cheryl (Stanley’s mum in Y5) is shaving her head! She is doing it on Saturday 25th November at Tesco, 

Buckshaw Village at 2pm raising funds for Derian House.  Please give Cheryl all the support you can by 

going along on the 25th and/or sponsoring her either at https://www.justgiving.com/page/cheryl-

parker-1696013933184 or by using the QR code on the poster in the parent noticeboard. Thank you so 

much and well done Cheryl. 

 

PTFA Bag2School 

Leaflets have come home informing you of our next clothes collection – Wednesday 1st November – 

filled bags to be left under the parent noticeboard outside year 2 by 9am please. Half term is a perfect 

time to have a good sort out and any bag can be used. Thank you for supporting our PTFA! 

 

Online Safety 

Please see a parent information poster below about the game EA Sports FC 24. 

 

Admissions – Primary and Secondary Places 

You can now apply via www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools for school places for next September. 

Supplementary Faith forms are available in the school office for our school.  If you are applying to any 

faith school a separate form should be provided by them and completed. The closing dates are as 

follows:                           

Secondary (Y7 in Sept 2024) – 31st October 2023 

Primary (Reception in Sept 2024) – 15th January 2024 

Please do not hesitate to have a chat with me if you would like any additional information.  

 

Have a great half term – see you all on Monday 30th October! 

 

Best wishes,   

 

Mrs Mairi Ash 

Headteacher 

In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 

Wisdom  Compassion  Humility  Friendship  Peace  Trust  Forgiveness  Hope 
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